Stratham Conservation Commission 
Meeting Minutes
Public Session 

March 10, 2010
Conservation Commission Members Present: Pat Elwell, Bill McCarthy, Brad Jones, Dan McAuliffe, Bob Keating, Allison Knab
Paul Deschaine
Meeting Called to order @ 7:05 PM
John Merrill – Timberland:


CC conducted Rollins Property site walk on Sat Feb 20th; No obvious signs of trails or roads identified 


Timberland requested list of potential projects that employees could work on in different sized groups.  Some projects could include building trails on Zarnowski property; Mulching trails in Stratham Hill Park, removal of invasive species, 4-H barn and Gifford barn rehab; planting of 50 lilac bushes 


CC will conduct site walk in Stratham Hill Park on Sat March 20th @10AM to see what projects are available  
CC Meeting Minutes:

Public Meeting Minutes for February 10th  


Bob Keating moved to accept minutes as written; Dan McAuliffe second – Motion passed unanimously

Stuart Farm:

Culvert protecting restored wetlands was washed out in recent storm blocking exit from farm; Bell and Flynn called in to fill in wash out which presumably blocks flow of water 

RCCD Invoices:


Invoices for property monitoring received totaling $2,530.00 

Bill McCarthy moved to pay invoices from land conservation fund; Dan McAuliffe second – Motion passed unanimously
NH DOT:


CC received notification that DOT plans to replace culvert on Squamscott rd.
Brad Jones:


Brad Jones expressed his disappointment that town did not acquire property adjacent to the town offices; Pat Elwell responded that town did inquire about acquisition but at the time the owners were  not interested in the interest of obtaining a higher price for sale of property.

Cleanup Day Sign:


Dan McAuliffe spoke to sign company about cost to change web site address on sign; $55 to remove old graphics and $70 for new graphics -10% = $112.50 


Bill McCarthy moved to pay cost for changing web address on sign; Dan McAuliffe second – Motion passed unanimously

8:40 PM 

Dan McAuliffe moved to adjourn meeting, Bill McCarthy second – motion passed unanimously; Meeting adjourned 

Next regular meeting scheduled for 7 PM on Wednesday, March 24th at the Municipal Center.
Respectfully Submitted:

Bill McCarthy

Secretary 
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